










27 September 2022

Dalton Piercy Parish Council

The Council has declined to correct the following errors at Section 2 of the Annual Governance and Accountability Return so the Annual Governance and 
Accountability Return has not been prepared in accordance with proper practices: 

A) Council Tax Support Grant of £584 was erroneously included within the precept at Box 2 rather than other receipts at Box 3 for the year ending March 2022. Box 2 
should be £8,916 and box 3 should be £41,937;

B) There was a difference of £212 between boxes 7 and 8 although the annual return had been compiled on a receipts and payments basis; and

C) £79 of unpresented cheques were omitted from the 21/22 box 6, and £381 unpresented cheques were included in the 21/22 box 6 when already included in the 
20/21 box.

In 2022/23 the Council should ensure that the Annual Governance and Accountability Return is prepared in accordance with proper practices.

The Council has not fully implemented recommendations made in 2020/21 external audit reports because a difference was shown for the third successive year 
between boxes 7 and 8, when the Council uses a receipts and payments accounting basis so the two should equal. The Council answered yes to the relevant 
assertion in the 2021/22 Annual Governance Statement (assertion 7), claiming it has taken appropriate action in respect of audit reports. In future, the Council should 
ensure that appropriate action in response to audit recommendations is taken within a reasonable time.

The bank reconciliation initially provided did not reconcile or agree to Box 8 of the AGAR. The bank reconciliation is a key management control and in future 
the Council should ensure that it is accurately prepared as part of the Annual Governance and Accountability Return submission and agrees with Box 8 of the 
AGAR.
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